
 
 

 

DATE:   August 7, 2020 

TO:   Chabot-Las Positas Community College District 

FROM:  Chancellor Ronald Gerhard, CLPCCD 

  President Susan Sperling, Chabot College 

  President Dyrell Foster, Las Positas College 

  

SUBJECT:   COVID-19 Update 

 

Dear Colleagues:  

 

I look forward to seeing you all at next week’s virtual convocation.  Meanwhile, here is our 

weekly update.  

  

The following are some updates for this week (as of August 7, 2020):  
  

This week, we have a report of a presumptive positive COVID case (not symptomatic but may 

have been exposed outside the work place and test results are not back yet) at Las Positas 

College.  The last date this person was on campus was August 4, 2020. When CLPCCD 

leadership learns that we have an ill employee, we immediately provide notice to each individual 

that we believe had direct contact with the infected individual and direct them to self-quarantine. 

If you have not been individually notified, it means that you did not have direct contact with the 

employee and consider this only an informational communication.  Please understand that we 

are unable to provide personal information or additional details at this time due to personal 

privacy issues. 

 

As the health of our employees remains our priority, we are now conducting contact tracing 

within a 14-day time period.  Contact tracing continues to be led by respective employee 

supervisors.  We understand that this ongoing news of employee COVID cases may be unsettling 

and cause for concern.  Per guidelines from the Alameda County Health Department, members 

of the CLPCCD community continue to be considered low-risk, due to mandatory face coverings 

and social distancing protocols implemented.  Please continue to follow all health guidance for 

social distancing, hand washing, face covering, and covering a cough/sneeze. 

 

Re-opening Measures and COVID-19 Training Document: If you have not had a chance to 

review the district’s COVID-19 reopening training document, you can do so on our website. A 

http://districtazure.clpccd.org/urgentalerts/files/docs/CLPCCDDistrictFallOpeningProtocolsResources_Updated200806Rev7.pdf
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virtual training will be offered to all employees and an invitation will be sent out soon. This plan 

sets out procedures, protocols, and guidelines in the following categories to promote the health 

and safety of the members of the campus community:  

 
 

As always, please continue to visit the district urgent alerts webpage for up to date information, 

and contact your Presidents’ Office or administrator for additional questions and/or guidance.   

 

Regards, 

 

Ron Gerhard 

Chancellor 

 

Dr. Susan Sperling 

President, Chabot College 

 

Dr. Dyrell Foster 

President, Las Positas College  

  

 

 

http://districtazure.clpccd.org/urgentalerts/index.php

